

TOWN OF ELIZABETH

OFFICE OF THE TOWN CLERK

TO: Honorable Mayor and Board of Trustees

FROM: Michelle M. Oeser, Town Clerk

DATE: December 5, 2024

SUBJECT: Outback Tasting Permit

SUMMARY

On November 22, 2024, Outback Liquors applied for a Tasting Permit for 2025.

Outback Liquors has requested a Tasting Permit to run concurrently with their existing Town and State-approved retail liquor license. Per Ordinance 04-10, the Board of Trustees has the authority to approve a Tasting Permit without holding a Public Hearing and can approve it in the consent agenda. The Board may request a Public Hearing on the matter if they find that the applicant has not complied with State statutes or cannot conduct tastings without creating a public safety risk to the neighborhood.

Colorado law allows for up to 156 tasting days a year on any day of the week per applicant. Included with this memo are the current tasting laws showing basic rules and regulations. The applicant has provided a complete application and is currently requesting 101 tastings for 2025.

If the applicant receives a permit and would like to change the proposed date, they may submit a request to the Town Clerk a minimum of 48 hours before the new tasting date. The applicant is aware of these restrictions and obligations and will comply with all laws.

Tastings would be held at 113 S. Elizabeth St., Elizabeth, Co. where their liquor license is held.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends approving a Tasting Permit for Outback Liquors.

ATTACHMENT(S)

Permit Application Basic rules